
I am writing in opposition to allowing anymore commercial grows in Mendocino County. What residents have to deal 

with now is out of control. There has been little to no code enforcement on what is already here. The excessive water 

usage is putting many residents out of water while others are dangerously low. In this critical drought year they are 

going to be even more at risk of having no water. There have been so many reported violations that haven’t been 

addressed that anymore continued activity is a slap in the face to neighboring properties. There needs to be a 

moratorium or a Declaration of Emergency initiated at least until what is already existing is addressed. The problem 

has already reached the point of unsustainably without allowing this debacle to go any further. Please do the right 

thing and stop this nonsense now. If necessary put this on the ballot in 2022. This problem is not only in our valley’s 

but in the mountains also. Please don’t let this travesty go any further! 

 

Robert Sizemore 


